TOWN OF PLATTEKILL
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 

October 2, 2024


Time- 7:00PM

SALUTE TO THE FLAG: 
Supervisor DePew opened the meeting with a salute to the American Flag. 

ROLL CALL: 
The following Town Board Members were present: 
Supervisor DePew
Councilman Castillo  
Councilman Fazio
Councilman O’Flaherty
Councilman Hoppenstedt

MINUTES:
· Supervisor DePew made a motion to NOT read the minutes from the September 17, 2024 meeting. 
Seconded by Councilman Castillo
On the Vote: All Ayes

· Supervisor DePew made a motion to accept the minutes from the September 17, 2024 meeting. Seconded by Councilman Fazio
On the Vote: All Ayes

ADDITIONS: 
· Battery Storage Moratorium
We plan to present the Moratorium at our November 6 Meeting and hold a public hearing date, anticipated to be November 20.

· Budget Meeting Dates Set
Available on our website and at the Town Clerks office. 


PUBLIC INPUT: 
Supervisor DePew made a motion at 7:06PM to open Public Input
Seconded by Councilman Hoppenstedt
On the Vote: All Ayes

1. Annette Laskowsky- What is the deadline for the budget and how much has the tentative gone up? 
Supervisor DePew- The tentative has roughly gone up $769,000 and the percentage is roughly 16.7%. Keep in mind, this is just a tentative. This is the departments “wish lists”. There are a lot of department mandates and moving parts to this. We take this very seriously and go through each line item and see where we can save. There are a lot of requirements this year. 

2. Mark Reynolds- Has there ever been any talk about joining forces with other towns for insurance or for other services that would end up saving?
Supervisor DePew- This is something that comes up every year and we look into it. 8 years ago, at least, the governor pushed for shared services. We do a lot with the highway and police department. The towns have worked well with other towns. Certain things we can and certain things we can’t. Insurance is set to go up 11%. If you have a large amount going into one insurance company, we would hope that rates would go down. We don’t want to give less; we want to give more. We do look into it every year. 

Mark- Any updates on the building surveys?
Supervisor DePew- Today we had Tinkleman and Associates come to the Town Hall. That is the company we hired through the bidding process. Today we had an introductory meeting. They gave us a guideline on what they are going to do and timelines. The department heads met with them and we also added additional people to add to the mix. They will start interviewing department heads and see what their day-to-day operations are like. 
Mark- Did they get over to the Highway Department to?
Supervisor DePew- They will start there, head to the Town Hall and Police Department. We should have a timeline in about 6-12 weeks to gather information and put together a plan. 3-4 months should be complete. I also expect within the next week to have the surveys of the properties in our hands. 

3. MaryAnn DePew- I wanted to remind everyone that the third Thursdays of each month our are Veterans Committee meetings at the Town Hall. We are always looking for members. 

4. Dwight Dougherty- Page 3 on the budget, it mentioned 16.7%- the numbers are different for what the town is doing. The different districts, just the top 2 lines are what the Town is responsible for? Is that correct? 
Supervisor DePew- When you look at those, the town is responsible for the General Fund which is the Town Hall, the salary of the Highway Superintendent and his secretary as well as the Police Department. The Town does nothing with the library. The Lighting districts we really don’t have a choice with those, that comes from Central Hudson. Drainage districts is the Town. Modena FD writes their own budget, as well as Plattekill FD and Clintondale. They go out for public vote. Your total is an accumulation of all of those together which is the 16.7% increase. Depending what fire districts you live in, those are taxed differently. There are a lot of moving parts to this. Everything adds up. We are trying our best and giving the best services that we can. We have a lot of meetings to talk back and forth with the departments. 

5. Annette Laskowsky- When you do your budget, could you do break it down by what the Town is raising their taxes?
Supervisor DePew- That is tough to not put them together. We may be able to put a “T” so it shows that is Town by the General Fund, Highway, Lighting Districts, Drainage. The library and fire departments are out of our control. 
Annette- Right, and depending what fire district you live in, your taxes will increase by that percentage. What I would like to know is what the percentage of the town tax increase? 
Supervisor DePew- This is approximate, but per thousand, it looks like under the General Fund would be an increase of 70 cents per thousand. That is assessed value. Approximately 70% increase right now, after the tentative budget was put in. 
Councilman Fazio- She wants to know how much the Town tax is going to go up. She knows the Fire districts and library are on their own. Annette wants just the town tax amount. 
Supervisor DePew- We can do that. You would just have to figure in the amounts from the Fire Districts. 
Councilman Fazio- I think last year we did that and break it down. 

6. Councilman Castillo- Tomorrow or Friday, can we go up to the park and lay out the sidewalks? 
Supervisor DePew- He is talking about the concrete walkway from the parking lot up to the pavilion. 

7. Annette- What is the progress with everything going on at the park? 
Supervisor DePew- We will get to that. 

8. Mark Reynolds- What caused the spike in taxes with the Plattekill Fire District?
Supervisor DePew refers to Bobby Jackson (Plattekill FD Commissioner) 
Bobby Jackson- If you look at the proposed budget but it is for EMS, we have plans to go a paid EMS Service. 
Mark Reynolds- What are the drivers of the General fund that are spiking that increase?
Supervisor DePew- That is from the Police Department, there budget is $400,000 increased over last year. A lot of that has to do with mandates that haven’t been met in the past. Training, other items and we need to look at that realistically. That is very large increase. 
Mark- What would you like that 16% increase reduced to? 
Supervisor DePew- Nothing but that is not going to happen. We are going to pass a law to go over the Tax Cap. Other drivers are Medicare, insurances. Things we don’t have control over. Some things we can work with and others, our hands are tied. 

9. Councilman Castillo- I want to ask Bobby a question and I know you don’t speak for the whole department, but do you think every year you will increase by 38% until you decide to have a paid EMS Service. Is this expected every year? 
Supervisor DePew- I think to be fair, that is a conversation that you and Bobby can have after this. 
Councilman Castillo- He opened the door to this. 
Bobby Jackson- How did I open the door? 
Councilman Castillo- You answered the reporters’ questions. 
Supervisor DePew- I think that respectfully is a question for a meeting with the Board of Fire commissioners, that is a public meeting. 
Councilman Castillo- When are those meetings?
Bobby Jackson- Second Tuesday of every month at 7pm
Supervisor DePew- To be transparent, we have nothing to do with the Fire District budgets. 

· Supervisor DePew closed public input at 7:30 pm
Seconded by Councilman Hoppenstedt
On the Vote: All Ayes



REPORTS: 
· No reports presented.


OLD BUSINESS: 
· Trapping at the Park
Study with Cornell University and USDA
Trapping in the park has officially concluded and traps have been taken down
No invasive species were found in the park



· Mulch Removal
During Plattekill Day, we had Touch a Truck which brought in a lot of construction equipment. Previously the board had agreed to spend up to $10,000 to remove the mulch and then the playground would be newly installed. 
When the Touch a Truck equipment started pulling in for Plattekill Day, we went over and talked to the gentleman. 
Walter Haecker at Green Meadows Landscaping, Scott Barclay from Gardiner and AK Farms. They brought their equipment out the Sunday after Plattekill Day and collectively removed all the mulch, footings, etc. AK Farms hauled it all away. Within 5 hours, the park was ready to have the new playground installed. A HUGE Thank you to all 3 of them. 





· Plattekill Day- 2024
Best Plattekill Day ever. Big Success
Huge Thank you to Sarah and MaryAnn. 

Supervisor DePew- The Park is not supposed to have dogs in the park. I stopped counting at 30 dogs during Plattekill Day and I will say there was probably twice that amount. 
Councilman Fazio- A lot of dogs that were not friendly. 
Supervisor DePew- We can’t have that and we will have to address this. This is the reality. Councilman Castillo would like to see some sort of concrete walkway from the parking lot to the pavilion. We should be able to push a wheelchair up the hill as well as walking. 
Also, a walkway from the playground to the pavilion to help with bathrooms. 

Esther Coppola- You can’t get up the hill to the food at Plattekill Day. 
	Supervisor DePew- We have a lot in the process. I hope next year’s Plattekill Day will be even 	bigger and better next year. 
Councilman Castillo- They coordinated and spearheaded it but there was a lot of people that helped. The car show, the Highway Department, everyone. 
Supervisor DePew- Even Esthers and Citizen of the Year made it a success. 

Councilman Fazio- I know Annettes question will come back around, will any of the playground equipment be ADA compliant?
Supervisor DePew- Yes, that was a major concern for us. There will also be a picnic table that will be able to fit a wheelchair underneath.  

· Playground Equipment
The new equipment was delivered this morning and has started being put together. 
We are hoping to have it completed in about 3 weeks
Buildings and Grounds department is putting in a concrete patio at the entrance of the pickleball court. 
Landscaping, Grass needs to be planted around the Pickleball and Gaga Ball pit. 
There will need to landscaping around the new playground
We are looking into putting new benches around the playground. 
We are waiting on estimates for poles and netting for a Volleyball Courts behind the Pickleball courts. We will do that in house. 







NEW BUSINESS:
· 2025 Tentative Budget
Presented to the Town Board

· Introduce Local Law #2- Tax Cap Override
Public Hearing Date set for October 16, 2024 at the Regular Town Board Meeting
The Town Board finds that the local law is necessary due to inflation

· Budget- Public Hearing
Date set for November 6, 2024 at the Regular Town Board Meeting


TRANSFERS:
NONE

VOUCHERS:
· Supervisor Depew reviewed the Voucher Detail report Dated October 2, 2024 which includes:

The A- General Fund in the amount of	$39,121.34
[bookmark: _Hlk44238432]The DA- Highway Fund in the amount of 	 $45,795.32
[bookmark: _Hlk44238563][bookmark: _Hlk44238745]The H1-BAN Bridge NY in the amount of 	 $4,015.41
The H2-Recreation/Playground Equipment in the amount of 	 $3,107.30

For a Grand Total of	 $92,039.37

Supervisor Depew made a motion to accept the vouchers, recognizing that the Audit Committee has reviewed the claims and found them acceptable for payment. 
Seconded by Councilman Castillo
On the vote: all ayes 


EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
Supervisor DePew made a motion to enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters at 7:47PM
Seconded by Councilman O’Flaherty. 
Reporter Mark Reynolds asked if the Town Board could be a little more specific about the topic, is it a department or anything more specific? 

Supervisor DePew stated it was several things and that it was personnel matters. 
Mark Reynolds asked if there would be any decision afterwards?
Supervisor DePew- He doesn’t think so. 



Supervisor DePew made a motion to exit Executive Session at 8:30PM
Seconded by Councilman O’Flaherty


Supervisor DePew- There was no decisions made.


ADJOURNMENT: 
Supervisor DePew made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:31 pm
Seconded by Councilman Castillo
On the vote: all ayes 
1

